10 July 08

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
Mountain-Prairie Region 
134 Union Boulevard
Lakewood, Colorado 80228 

Re:    PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED SALT CREEK TIGER BEETLE CRICTICAL HABITAT DESIGNATION 

Dear Gentlemen:

I would urge the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service to designate the 1,795 acres or acres deemed necessary as critical habitat for the Salt Creek tiger beetle at this time, as proposed.

The saline wetlands and stream complexes found along Little Salt and Rock creeks are important habitats.  They are harsh environments that require the plants and animals that inhabit them to evolve special adaptations to survive.  As we study and learn more about the plants and animals, we may find other important uses for them.  In other harsh systems bacteria have been found that can be used to help break down oil spills in groundwater.  The tiger beetle and its habitat y may have traits that are valuable for use in genetic engineering.  As we learn more about this environment, it is hard to tell what secrets we may find. Once it is destroyed, we lose the ability to garnish the information that it holds forever.
Many of the opponents concerns were about the economic impact of protecting the tiger beetle.  One individual, s developer, suggested the money would better be spent on flood control.  Wetlands and marshes are natural low spots that collect and filter water.  Protecting the area is flood control and helps ground water recharge.  If left unprotected, the developers would be building in the area and the taxpayers would be paying out much more over the years for additional flood control and property damage claims. 
 Again, I would uge you to proceed with protecting the habitat of this tiger beetle. 

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely, 

John Knapp

19010 S. 168th St

Springfield, Ne. 68059
(402) 253-2638

jknapp@jagwireless.net

